September 2009

Dear Families of Room Six,


The teachers of Room Six, Ms. Bertrand-LaDuke and Mr. Kazmierski, would like to welcome you to second grade.  We are looking forward to getting to know you and your child.  


Second grade is an important developmental year.  Students this year will make tremendous growth in reading.  Students will be working diligently during the school day to improve their reading skills.  During shared reading and guided reading we plan to target decoding skills, reading for comprehension, vocabulary, and developing fluency as readers. Accelerated growth can be achieved if reading also occurs daily at home, so expect reading homework to be sent home on a daily basis.


Another main focus this year will be mathematics.  At this stage, children are acquiring the building blocks of mathematics. Through the use of our Expressions mathematics curriculum, students will be learning and strengthening their addition, subtraction, multiplication, geometric and measuring skills this year.  Students in second grade will focus on discussing and writing their mathematical thinking (constructed response).


There will be many different things happening this year, so we will send home a weekly calendar with notes to keep you up to date.  This calendar will provide a list of your child’s daily homework assignments. Students will have a daily reading folder with homework that should be completed nightly.  Homework is due at the beginning of the following day and is recorded daily.



All of the work that will occur this year is dependent on a positive and safe learning environment.  Classroom expectations will be taught on the first day of school, and will be continually taught throughout the year during Community Time.  Hartford has adopted a Community Building curriculum which we follow in Room Six.  

The discipline strategy that will be used in Room Six involves a series of four steps.  


*Initially, a child will be given a warning that will alert them to their 
negative actions.  


*A second infraction of the rules will result in a time-out inside of the room.  


*The next step is to reflect, in writing, on their behavior on a “think sheet” that will be sent home to be signed and returned.  


*If the negative behavior continues, a phone call home will be made to alert families of this behavior.  


Successfully following the expectations of our room will result in community and individual rewards.  


We consider the collaboration between families and teachers essential to the academic growth of our children.  Therefore, we ask that you contact us with any questions or concerns as they arise.  You can reach us during the day by calling the Hartford office (906-4700) and requesting to speak with us.  Calls can also be directed to our voice mail: 906-4755.  You may also contact us by e-mailing bertrandkazmierski@yahoo.com.  Any advice that you think may help us to teach your child is appreciated.  We are looking forward to working with you this year.

Sincerely,

Ms. Bertrand-LaDuke


Mr. Kazmierski
